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Dear Pastor, church, and praying friends:

(Philippians 1:3-5) “I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, Always in every prayer of mine
for you all making request with joy, For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;”
Greetings. from the Navajo Indian Reservation. | pray this letter finds you doing well in your service to
our Lord.

“there is but a step between me and death.” This best describes my life this month ten years ago. My
wife opened her Bible as she began to tell me about God’s love for me that early cold morning. God’s
grace and love was demonstrated as tears ran down my face when | asked God to save me. O Happy Day!
Now we GET TO tell our people about God’s amazing love. The Apostle Paul was very grateful for the
saints at Philippi. Their gratitude did not go unnoticed with Paul. Can | say that your love for our people,
your prayers and your sacrificial giving toward missions does not go unnoticed. We would like to thank
you for all that you do for my family and I. Thank you for the kind letters of encouragement and gifts.
Thank you for taking the time to pray on our behalf. Your prayers help us as we go soul-winning and as |
preach and teach. Your phone calls and letters encourage us to keep on keeping on. You help equip us to
stay on the firing line. Thank You for investing in the ministry that God has given us.

These last few months have been exciting! We have had many visitors from soul winning and two souls
saved. Our church site for Old Paths Baptist is taking longer than expected. All we need is a couple of
signatures to complete the process. Our people are very excited to build!

Newcomb Baptist Church is moving forward! We were able to go inside the building that God has given
us. The entire building would have to be remodeled and God has provided some funds for us to get started.
Unfortunately, we must wait for the church site paperwork to go through the process before we start the
remodel. Please pray especially for both church sites.

Our family is all doing well, and God has blessed us with good health. All three girls are doing well in
school and they have been working hard. We thank you for all the prayers, encouragement and investment
in this ministry. May God continue to bless you richly.

In Christ,

. Ryan Nez

Sending Church: G a.na.:l Baptst Church - Pastor Mark Hay




